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Madame President,

The Czech Republic supports the statement delivered on behalf of the European Union.

We welcome that the High Commissioner and her Office continue to draw our attention to a number of specific situations of concern around the world. Like the High Commissioner, we are convinced that human rights violations need to be addressed in such concrete terms. After all, they occur in concrete States that bear primary responsibility for them. We hope this Council Session will be able to respond to at least some of the situations that have been raised, through further discussion or by adopting adequate decisions.

As numerous challenges to the full realization of human rights persist, the Czech Republic shares emphasis the High Commissioner´s Office places on the expertise of special procedures and its high relevance for our deliberations in the Council. 

We also commend the OHCHR’s crucial support to another important mechanism of the Council: the Universal Periodic Review. It is of primary importance that recommending States make a proper use of the background information prepared by the Office and carry out a careful assessment of first-cycle recommendations. At the same time, faithful and effective implementation of these recommendations serves as an important indicator as to the willingness of States to actually improve human rights situations on the ground. Those States, which resort to reprisals against persons who cooperate with the United Nations in the field of human rights, including the UPR, clearly fail the test. 

We appreciate the attention given by the High Commissioner to the issue of reprisals and also, more generally, to persecution of those who advocate human rights. This is again a field of concern where we cannot speak vaguely, where every incident should be given international attention. We encourage Madame Pillay to maintain the active and consistent attitude that she has shown in this regard and look forward to debating the serious problem of reprisals in more detail at the upcoming panel.

Thank you.

